
Pennridge Regional Police Commission 
Meeting Minutes 
February 28, 2024 

The regular business meeting of the Pennridge Regional Police Commission was held at 5:00pm on 
February 28, 2024 in the meeting room at the Pennridge Regional Police Headquarters, 200 Ridge Road, 
Sellersville, PA 18960. 

Present: Gary Volovnik 
Jay Keyser 
Paul T. Dickinson Jr. 
Matt Hoover, Esq. 
Marianne Morano 
Greg Lippincott 
Jim Nietupski 
David Nyman 

Commissioner 
Commissioner 
Chief 
Solicitor 
East Rockhill Township Manager 
West Rockhill Township Manager 
East Rockhill Supervisor 
East Rockhill Supervisor 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Mr. Volovnik with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Citizen Comment #1 
There were none 

Announcements: 
There were none 

Consent Agenda 
A. January 24th 2024 Meeting Minutes 
B. February 28th 2024 Financial Report 
C. February 28th 2024 Payment of Bills totaling $113,364.17 
D. February Chief's Report 

On motion by Mr. Volovnik, seconded by Mr. Keyser, to approve the February zs" 2024 Consent Agenda. 
With no additional discussion, all present voted in favor. 

Solicitors Report: Matthew Hoover. 
There was none. 

Business 
Discussion regarding department accomplishments and goals 
Chief Dickinson presented the commission with a memorandum regarding the accomplishments of the 
department since May of 2021 and a list of goals for the department in the next five years. 

On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to acknowledge the receipt ofthe Department Goals 
and Accomplishments. With no additional discussion, all present voted in favor. 

Citizen Comment #2: 
Mr. Nietupski encouraged the Commission to seriously evaluate and consider the requests of the Chief in 
his memorandum due to the possible expenses associated. 



Mr. Keyser went on to discuss further that with the proposed development in both municipalities, growth 
of the department may be necessary, but costs need to be considered. 

Mr. Nyman expressed similar concerns for costs but also believes that the goals need to be considered 
and continued during budget talks. 

Mr. Volovnik relayed to the Chief to remind the commission and members of both townships of the goals 
moving forward. 

Adjournment 
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to adjourn the meeting. With no additional 
discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 5:17pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Paul T. Dickinson Jr. Chief of Police 
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